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The First Minister has asked me to write to you with a response to the supplementary 
question you asked on 25 November on how many homes have benefited from free 
insu!abon Gordon Brown's announcement 

announcement made by the Prime Minister in September was of a commitment from 
to invest an estimated £910 million in making homes more energy 

efficient through the existing Carbon Emissions Reduction Target (CERT) programme, and 
a new Community Energy Saving Programme (CESP) Details of how the CESP 
programme wHI be delivered are still being considered by the Department for Environment, 

and Rura! Affairs (DEFRA) and my officials are working closely with colleagues in 
on thiS. 

It IS important to note that both the and CESP programmes are non~devolved 
and wh we require Eaga, who manage our Home Energy EffiCiency Sd18me (H 
report data on the number of households in Wales that energy efficiency measures 

18,500 households in 2007-08), we cannot require energy companies to report data 
Wales level under CERT and Energy companies are required to report activity 

under the prograrnmes to Of gem, but only as amount of carbon saved, not as number of 
homes treated. There is also no obligation to achieve a set level carbon savings in Wales 
or to report activity at Wales level. 

Wales' share CERT funding should be worth around £60 million a year over the next 3 
years and I am concerned that without access to data on the activity of energy companies, 
and the level of investment they are making in Wales, we cannot be sure that we are 
maXimising the funding available to Welsh householders to improve the energy efficiency of 
their homes. This is one of the reasons why I asked the Chair of the Poverty Advisory 
Group to lead a meeting with the 6 big energy companies and the Energy Retailers 
Association, on 2 December 

! believe that working in co-operation with the energy companies is the right way forward to 
address this, and other issues of concern. ! am pleased to be able to ten you that 
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meeting was very constructive and that we have agreed to continue to meet on a regular 
basis. energy companies indicated at the meeting that the data they provide to 
could broken down to identify carbon savings at Wales level, and that this could in turn 

used to provide an estimate of the number of \Nelsh homes that have received 
investment I have asked my officials to pursue this with Of gem and I will be happy to advise 
Assembly Members 0'1 the outcome of those 
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